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STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD

WORKSHOP SESSION—DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY

FEBRUARY 3, 2004

ITEM 4

SUBJECT

PUBLIC SCOPING MEETING FOR THE FOLLOWING PROPOSED CALIFORNIA OCEAN PLAN AMENDMENTS:  1) CHOICE OF INDICATOR ORGANISMS FOR WATER-CONTACT BACTERIAL STANDARDS; 2) ESTABLISHING A FECAL COLIFORM STANDARD FOR SHELLFISH HARVESTING AREAS; 3) RECLASSIFYING “AREAS OF SPECIAL BIOLOGICAL SIGNIFICANCE (ASBS)” TO “STATE WATER QUALITY PROTECTION AREAS (SWQPAS)” AND ESTABLISHING IMPLEMENTATION PROVISIONS FOR DISCHARGES INTO SWQPAS; AND 4) “REASONABLE POTENTIAL:” DETERMINING THE LIKELIHOOD THAT THE CONCENTRATION OF A POLLUTANT WOULD CAUSE OR CONTRIBUTE TO AN EXCEEDANCE OF WATER QUALITY STANDARDS

DISCUSSION

Recent legislation requires a Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act to hold a scoping meeting for projects of statewide, areawide, or regional significance.  This is a new step in the State Water Resources Control Board’s planning process which takes place prior to the development of the Functional Equivalent Document.  A scoping meeting allows a Lead Agency to directly consult with any person, organization, or agency that may be concerned with the environmental effects of a proposed project or action.  Early consultation has been found to solve many potential problems that would arise later in the review process.  Scoping has been helpful to agencies in identifying the range of actions, alternatives, mitigation measures, and significant effects to be analyzed in depth in the environmental document and in eliminating from detailed study issues found not to be important.  Scoping has also been found to be an effective way to bring together and resolve the concerns of affected federal, State, and local agencies, the proponent of the action, and other interested persons including those who might not be in accord with the action on environmental grounds.

The Division of Water Quality (DWQ) held a scoping meeting on January 23, 2004 in Sacramento for the following four California Ocean Plan amendments under consideration:

1) Choice of Indicator Organisms for Water-Contact Bacterial Standards;

2) Establishing a Fecal Coliform Standard for Shellfish Harvesting Areas;

3) Reclassifying “Areas of Special Biological Significance (ASBS)” to “State Water Quality Protection Areas (SWQPAs)” and establishing implementation provisions for discharges into SWQPAs; and,

4) “Reasonable Potential:” Determining the likelihood that the concentration of a pollutant would cause or contribute to an exceedance of water quality standards.

The January 23, 2004 scoping meeting is being continued at the workshop session in order to inform the Board on the proposed issues and process, as well as to receive additional input from interested parties (list of commentors attached).

Prior to the scoping meeting, DWQ received written comments from six organizations. The January 23, 2004 scoping meeting was attended by about 50 people (four by teleconference) with 18 participants providing oral comments on the proposed amendments.

POLICY ISSUE

None.

FISCAL IMPACT

None.

RWQCB IMPACT

All coastal Regional Water Quality Control Boards.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

None.
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